Minutes – Board Meeting – May 4, 2005
Central of Lunenburg Alumni Scholarship Foundation
Telephone conference 9:00 PM
Directors participating in this meeting include:

Al Vaughan, Nancy Chappell, David Arthur, Eleanor Magette, and Gene Hart

The meeting was called to order by Al Vaughan.
Al reported that the foundation is now recognized by IRS as a 501 (c) 3 non-profit organization.
Eleanor reported that donations since August 2004 were $1800 with a total account balance currently at $6400.10. 

Gene reported that an account has been opened at Benchmark Bank with Nancy and Gene to sign checks.
Gene Hart’s term as director for two years expires August 31, 2005. Gene was re-elected to a full five year term by group consensus. 

After discussion it was decided by group consensus to raise the amount of the 2005 scholarship to $700.00. Selection of recipient is to be made by a committee of teachers from Central HS using the same criteria as last year.

Al reported that two articles concerning the Foundation have been published in the Kenbridge-Victoria Dispatch. The first was an informational news release printed without charge. The second was a request for donations which was published as a paid advertisement.
Motion was made by Nancy that Gene be authorized to invest $5400 of Foundation monies to a Mutual Fund; Second by Eleanor. After some discussion of potential funds motion was passed unanimously.

Al will prepare and send a newsletter (September) to all known class members.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

David Arthur, Secretary
